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Dear Ms Fielding

Technical Requirements Document in relation to approval of gaming equipment &
systems under section 62(2) of Casino Control Act 1991

| refer to my letter dated 18 May 2018 in which | advised Crown Casino (Crown) that the
Victorian Commission for Gambling and Liquor Regulation (VCGLR), in consultation with
BMM Testlabs (BMM), was developing a new Technical Requirements Document (TRD) for
use when assessing the suitability of gaming equipment, including systems, at Crown for
approval under section 62(2) of the Casino Control Act 1991 (the Act).

| wish to advise that the TRD titled ‘The Technical Requirements Document for Melbourne
Casino Version 4.06’, has now been endorsed by the Commission. Please find attached a
copy of the TRD endorsed by the Commission.

| thank Crown for their assistance in developing the revised TRD.

As you are aware, the TRD will, in addition to legislative requirements and other relevant
documents, form the basis of testing and assessment of gaming equipment, including
systems, for approval under section 62(2) of the Act.

The VCGLR is aware that certain types of gaming equipment/systems currently approved for
use at Crown do not currently comply with all sections of the new TRD. As a result, sections
of the TRD will be subject to periods of dispensation that will be agreed between Crown and
the VCGLR.

To assist this process, the VCGLR seeks that Crown document the sections of the TRD
which it will require immediate dispensation from and the period of time that Crown will
require to achieve compliance with these sections. The VCGLR will then consider this
position and respond accordingly.

The VCGLR would also like to release this document to industry, in particular the relevant
ATF’s who perform testing services for Crown, to allow them to prepare for considering the
new requirements in the TRD as part of their testing approach.

The date at which this document will take effect will be subject to further discussions with
Crown, but the VCGLR envisages that this will be approximately 6 months, subject to further
dispensation periods agreed.

contact me on

N

Should you reiuire ani further information or wish to discuss this matter further, please







